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India’s Sovereign Credit Rating Upgraded,
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S&P Global has upgraded India’s sovereign credit rating to ‘BBB’ from
‘BBB-, citing robust economic fundamentals, prudent fiscal management,
and strong monetary policy, a move expected to attract foreign

investment and reduce borrowing costs.



On 14 August 2025, S&P Global raised India’s long-term sovereign rating
to ‘BBB’ from ‘BBB-‘, while the short-term rating was upgraded to ‘A-2’
from ‘A-3’. The rating outlook remains stable, reflecting confidence in
India’s economic resilience, steady growth, and disciplined fiscal
policies. This marks the first upgrade in nearly two decades, signaling

international recognition of the country’s improved economic credibility.

The upgrade is expected to lower sovereign borrowing costs, enhancing
India’s ability to finance both public and private investments. Analysts
suggest that stronger investor confidence will increase foreign capital
inflows, providing a more secure environment for infrastructure

development, job creation, and long-term economic expansion.

S&P Global highlighted India’s performance in recent years, noting that
real GDP growth averaged 8.8 percent between fiscal years 2022 and
2024, the highest in the Asia-Pacific region. The agency projects an
annual GDP growth of 6.8 percent over the next three years, which will

contribute to a gradual reduction in the government debt-to-GDP ratio.

Government spending has increasingly focused on infrastructure and
capital investment. Union government capital expenditure is expected to
reach R11.2 trillion (around 3.1 percent of GDP) by fiscal 2026. When
combined with state-level infrastructure spending, total public investment
is estimated at approximately 5.5 percent of GDP, comparable to or
exceeding many peer economies. These investments aim to remove

long-standing bottlenecks and support sustained economic growth.

Monetary policy reforms, particularly India’s shift to inflation targeting,

have strengthened price stability and market confidence. S&P Global also



noted the government’s gradual approach to fiscal consolidation, further

reinforcing economic stability and credibility.

The general government deficit, representing the gap between total
government spending and revenue, is projected to decline from 7.3
percent of GDP in fiscal 2026 to 6.6 percent by fiscal 2029. The
provisional fiscal deficit of the central government for fiscal 2025 stood
at 4.8 percent of GDP, with a target of 4.4 percent for fiscal 2026. State
government deficits are expected to average 2.7 percent of GDP over the

next three to four years.

The upgraded credit rating is a clear endorsement of India’s strong
economic policies and growth trajectory. Officials anticipate that the
recognition will enhance the country’s credibility in global markets,
encouraging international investors to increase participation in India’s

financial and industrial sectors.

In conclusion, the S&P Global upgrade of India’s sovereign rating to ‘BBB’
reflects sustained economic performance, disciplined fiscal
management, and robust policy measures. The move strengthens
investor confidence, supports foreign capital inflows, and positions India
for continued economic growth. As the country implements further
reforms and invests in infrastructure, the upgraded rating is likely to have
a lasting impact on India’s economic development and global financial

standing.



